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August 10, 2010
Ladies and Gentlemen,

The American Biological Safety Association (ABSA) is an international
group of biological safety professionals and is known as one of the
world’s foremost resources on biological safety practices. ABSA has
reviewed the July 20, 2010 Federal Register announcement regarding
the proposed exemption of well-characterized transgenic animals from
the NIH Guidelines. Please consider these comments.

ABSA supports the proposed exemption. At BL1, the transgenic animals
would still be contained in an animal care facility under the control of an
institution. The containment afforded at this level should be sufficient to
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preclude the escape and possible breeding of transgenic animals with
their feral counterparts. Retention of an Institutional Biosafety
Committee registration requirement for certain breeding experiments
described in the proposal would help manage possible breeding
outcomes which may have biosafety ramifications. Even if exempt from
the NIH Guidelines, some institutions may still choose to maintain their
well-characterized transgenic animals in the manner currently specified
under the NIH Guidelines in order to better account and care for these
research animals.

We appreciate this comment opportunity for this proposed revision.

Sincerely,
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Benjamin Fontes, MPH, CBSP
President
American Biological Safety Association



